Name: Constance Susan Williams
Age: 66

Hometown: Bay Port

Funeral Date: May 07, 2016

Date of Birth: January 01, 1950

Date of Passing: April 03, 2016
Funeral Home: Sharp Funeral Homes

Funeral Information

A memorial service will be held at Bay Port United Methodist Church, 836 N 2nd St., Bay Port, MI, on May
7th at 1:00pm. The honorable Pastor Brian K. Johnson will be officiating the service. A dinner and
celebration of her lifewill follow at the VFW Hall in Pigeon, MI, starting at 4pm. The family would request a
memorial donation to the church in lieu of flowers.

Family of the Deceased

Constance is survived by her loving husband Tod Williams of Bay Port, MI. Daughters: Lakon Williams of
Bay Port, MI; Traci Biedenbender of Richfield, WI; and son Thomas Beer of Northville, MI. Siblings: Nancy
(Oldham) Payzant (husband Don and sons Brent and Brian Morley) of Florida; Harry Oldham (wife Claudia
and son Jared) of Massachusetts; Ted Oldham (wife Fran and children Jeff, David, Stacy and Sarah) of
Michigan; Vernon Oldham (wife Kim) of Florida; Steven Nawrocki (wife Jamie and children Nicholas,
Sophie, and Catherine) of Michigan. Her Grandchildren, whom she adored: Bowen Long; Julia and Dani
Biedenbender; and Jakob and Jenna Beer.

Biography

Constance (Oldham) Williams was born to eternal life on April 3, 2016. Constance was born to the late
Harry Oldham and late Irene Nawrocki on January 1, 1950 in Petoskey, MI. She was a lifelong resident of
Michigan, being raised in Petoskey/Harbor Springs where she graduated from Harbor Springs High
School. She spent her later years in Bay Port, where she raised her family and grew the family business.
She was a respected member of the fishing community, an active owner of the Bay Port Fish Company,
and heart and soul of the company. She spent long days at the docks and ran the retail and wholesale
operation, known by many to have a witty personality and a contagious smile. She loved nature, hunting

for morels, tending to her gardens and flowers, having coffee with her friends, and spending time with her



Pugs. She was a strong advocate for the community through her support of the Chamber of Commerce by

supplying many items in support of the Bay Port Fish Sandwich Festival.



